
 
 

 
Tuesday, 7 July 2020 

M E D I A  R E L E A S E  
 

Harness Stewards Inquiry – Trainer N. Lloyd 

Racing and Wagering Western Australia (RWWA) Stewards have been advised by the Chem Centre in Perth, 

that arsenic in excess of the threshold of 0.30 micrograms per millilitre permitted within the Rules of Harness 

Racing, has been detected in the post race urine sample taken from SKYLINE TRAIL (trained by Mr Neil Lloyd) 

after it competed and was placed fourth in Race 5 at Gloucester Park on 26 May 2020. 

These findings have been verified by Racing Analytical Services Ltd (RASL). 

An inquiry into these reports will be held on Wednesday 15 July 2020, which Mr Lloyd has been directed to 

attend. 

ENDS 

Media Contact: 

Lauren Prater 

RWWA Public Relations Manager 

P: 08 9445 5168 / M: 0488 904 723 

E: lauren.prater@rwwa.com.au  

 

 

mailto:lauren.prater@rwwa.com.au

